
 

 
12 May 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Welcome to the weekly newsletter. 
 
PSHE 
As part of the PSHE programme, all students in years 7-10 had a workshop on Healthy 
Relationships called ‘Stand Up Against Violence’ this week. 
 
Year 11 
The revision programme for Year 11 begins today and runs through to the end of exam 
season.  All Year 11 are expected to be in normal lessons, specific revision sessions or exams 
as timetabled.  It is really important that students are lining up outside the Hall at 8.50 a.m. 
for a 9.00 a.m. start and 12.50 p.m. for a 1.00 p.m. start.  Please do ensure your 
sons/daughters are in full uniform and here in good time for a calm start.  We will provide 
water and fruit before a morning exam but they should hopefully have had a good sleep and 
breakfast before arriving in school.  We wish all our Year 11 students the very best of luck 
for the exams – be well prepared and have the correct equipment. 
 
Year 7 Parents’ Evening 
Thank you to the majority of Year 7 Parents/Carers who attended Parents’ Evening online 
yesterday.  I am sorry that not everyone was able to get all the appointments they wanted 
but the system does have a limit on the number of appointments and the evening is only 3 
hours. 
 
Walk to School Day 
Attached to this letter is a poster from Lancashire County Council asking all school students 
to participate in a ‘Walk to School Day’ on Friday 19 May 2023.  This is to commemorate the 
Coronation of King Charles III and The Queen Consort, and to promote the benefits of the 
environment by choosing active travel options such as walking and cycling where possible. 
 
Mr Mark Menzies, MP 
A few months ago I wrote to Mr Menzies to ask for his support in getting some capital 
investment to the school to upgrade and improve facilities.  I am pleased that Mr Menzies 
took the time to come into school today and I showed him round the site.  Let’s hope 
something positive comes from this.  
  
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Mr A Waller 
Headteacher 
 


